St. Charles Parish
Planning & Zoning Commission
August 2, 2007


Minutes


PZR-2007-14 requested by Natalia Dear for a change in zoning classification from R-1A to R-1A(M) at 201 Terrace St. or 350 Short St., New Sarpy, La (Lot 48A, Sq. C, St. Charles Terrace Subd.),  Council District 6.

Natalia Dear, Harahan.  Ms. Dear stated that she purchased this property from the St. 
Charles Parish auction and put a down payment on it.  She stated that she went to the Zoning Department on the 9th and the zoning clerk gave incorrect information that stated that property was zoned for a mobile home.  She stated that she purchased it with the incorrect information that it was zoned for a mobile home.  Ms. Dear stated that she got the application and realized that a survey was needed, and that took some time.  She stated that when they went to get the permit, they learned that it was not zoned for a mobile home.  She stated that there is a mobile home right next door to them and several down the street and in the subdivision.   Ms. Dear stated that they like the neighborhood and she doesn’t feel that adding a mobile home would cause any detrimental problems to that area.

Mr. Lambert asked Ms. Dear if she intended on occupying the mobile home as her primary residence.

Ms. Dear stated yes.  She stated that they have to take possession of the mobile home and it will take some time to develop the land because there hasn’t been anything there and there is old plumbing from an old shotgun house.  She stated that they are from St. Bernard and they are relocating and the property reminded her of old Chalmette.  They liked the area, because it has a country atmosphere.

Mr. Bordner stated that the Council rezoned that area a few years back to R-1A to eliminate any new mobile homes from coming in.

Mr. Clulee asked if she purchased the property in May.  

Ms. Dear stated yes.

Mr. Clulee stated at the adjudicated sale.

Ms. Dear stated yes.

Mr. Clulee asked if they lost everything in St. Bernard.

Ms. Dear stated they lost everything.  She stated that they are currently living in a FEMA trailer.

Mr. Poche reiterated what Mr. Bordner said about rezoning the property a while back and the intent of that area was not to allow any more mobile homes.  He stated that’s his problem.  Mr. Poche asked if the Department got any phone calls for or against?

Mr. Henderson stated no.

Mr. Poche stated that he doesn’t want to go back on what they are trying to do with that subdivision.  He stated that he is going to support this, but he wants to go on record that he is not setting a trend.

Speaking in favor:
Pete Beretol, 221 Acre Lane, Harahan.

Speaking in opposition:
None

The public hearing was closed.

Mr. Henderson gave the Department’s recommendation for denial.

The foregoing having been submitted to a vote, the vote thereon was as follows:

YEAS:

Poche, Lambert, Clulee

NAYS:
Wolfe, Bordner, Becnel

ABSENT:
Booth

The rezoning fails.

